At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 17th day of October, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Norma Jacobson, from Leptondale, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.

MOMENT OF SILENCE

Robert Leibmann, a long time resident of the Town of Newburgh who ran for Town Board in 1993 and 2003, passed away last week. Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to please remember Mr. Leibmann and his family in their prayers. 
4.

CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to this agenda. 

5.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING:  Driveway Permit Code Amendment 

Supervisor Booth said Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, has prepared a code amendment for Driveway Permits. He is requesting that the Town Board schedule a Public Hearing for this matter. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 160 Entitled “Streets and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits and Providing for Public Hearing on November 21, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6. SOLAR POWER LIGHTING:  Contract Award

Supervisor Booth said the bid opening for Furnishing and Installing Solar Powered Lighting was on October 13, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. There was one bid received from Real Time Technology Group., Inc. 
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said this project will include the installation of solar lighting on the roof of Town Hall that will be sized to power the exterior lights in the Town Hall Parking Lot and the Old Town Hall Parking Lot. This will include the wall wash units surrounding the perimeter of each of these buildings. The lights will be replaced with high efficiency induction units which are included in the bid price. Mr. Osborne has checked Real Time Technology references and was given a satisfaction plus rating on the quality of work that was done. The Town has received an Orange County Efficiency Grant for this work. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the poles needed for this solar lighting will be included. 
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Mr. Osborne said the poles are one of the bid items and are included in the bid price. The solar array will feed directly into the Town’s electrical system and the power will offset the power of the high efficiency lighting. 

Councilman Bello said this will be a meter system.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Taylor if the Town can legally accept one bid.

Mr. Taylor said the Town has gone through the process of advertising for this bid. 

Councilwoman Greene asked when this project will be completed.

Mr. Osborne said within 45 days. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bid for the Furnishing and Installing Solar Powered Lighting Bid to Real Time Technology Group, Inc. located in Middletown, New York for the amount of $50,137.83. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7. RECEIVER OF TAXES: Sewer Bond Levy

Supervisor Booth said Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, has prepared a Resolution for the unpaid sewer Bond Re-levy.

Ms. Venuto said these are all of the sewer bond accounts that have not been paid their sewer bond from the period of July 1, 2010 thru June 30, 2011. They will be re-levied onto their 2012 property taxes. This is standard procedure done by the Town yearly. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Levying Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessment for the Town of Newburgh Portion in the amount of $71,091.32 and the Town of Montgomery Portion for the amount of $78.75. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8. POLICE:  

A.
Part Time Dispatchers
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to hire Barbara Gasperetti, John Seymour and Marie Seymour as part time Dispatchers for the Town of Newburgh Police Department. Their pay rate will be $13.52 per hour with a start date of October 27, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

B.
T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 3, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to pay the Newburgh Veterinary Hospital veterinarian services for the month of June, July and August 2011 in the amount of $937.50 from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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C. T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 3, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to pay the Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for veterinarian services for the months of June, July and August 2011 in  the amount of $1,589.45 from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9. ANIMAL CONTROL:  Part Time Animal Control Officer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 14, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to begin the hiring process for two part-time Animal Control Officers. The money for these positions are in the budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

10.
PROCLAMATION:  Halloween Curfew

Supervisor Booth said each year he proclaims a Halloween Curfew. He then proceeded to read the 2011 proclamation. (See Attached)
11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Osborne read the Inactive Hazardous Waste Disposal Site Delist Notice (Site Name: Stewart Airport, Site No.: 336022, Tax Map: No. 89-1-74-1 and 89-1-74.-2,) Site Location: 1 Militia Way, Newburgh, Orange County, 12550 from the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Department. The public comment period will end November 12, 2011 and a copy of this notice is posted in the lobby of Town Hall. (See attached)
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on October 29, 2011 from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said on Friday, November 4th there will be a Hudson Valley World War II Veterans Tribute Dinner at the Hotel Thayer. This dinner will fund a trip for surviving Hudson Valley WWII Veterans to see the memorial made in their honor in Washington D.C. There are posters in the lobby with all the details. 
Councilwoman Greene asked to have the Toy for Tots box put into the lobby of Town Hall, as is done every Christmas season.  
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Kristen Cabage, owner of a lot on Peaceful Court, said they are having difficulty obtaining a building permit for the house from the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said there have been drainage issues with this development.  
Mr. Osborne said the property Ms Cabage owns is part of the phase II plan and there are still declarations that need to be completed regarding the maintenance of the drainage districts that need to be completed before the Planning Board can stamp and sign the subdivision plans. 
Abraham Garcia, Fleetwood, said he has previously been in front of the Town Board to request speed bumps on Fleetwood Lane.

Supervisor Booth said the last time Mr. Garcia was before the Town Board and asked for speed bumps on Fleetwood Lane he was asked to submit a petition with 
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surrounding resident’s signatures stating they are in favor of the speed bumps. Mr. Booth offered Mr. Garcia his assistance in drafting a petition if needed.  
Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked how long it will take for the Town to recoup the money being spent on the solar lighting they are purchasing.

Councilman Bello said the solar array will reduce the Town’s electric bill. 

Supervisor Booth said the solar lighting will be paid for by a grant from the stimulus program that the Town applied for and received. 

Councilman Piaquadio said this is a step toward the Town going green. 

Ms. Williams said going green is very expensive. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town is having the Police Station and Code Compliance lights updated to be more energy efficient. The upgrades will be paid for by Central Hudson. A survey is also being done by Central Hudson for Fleet Maintenance, Highway and the Public Service Building for updating their lighting. 

Ed Sottile, Waring Road said the life expectancy of a solar panel is approximately ten years. He asked if the Town will have saved enough money to replace these solar panels in ten years.
Mr. Osborne said there will be an immediate electrical savings to the Town because the lighting will be funded through grant money. After the solar panels have reached their life expectancy, the Town will have to make a decision if the rate of return is worth the investment for replacing the solar panels. 
Supervisor Booth said that the bid submitted by Real Time Technology has a twenty five year guarantee for the solar panels.

Norma Jacobson, Leptondale, is happy the Town is installing lights in the Town Hall parking lot because it is presently very dark. It is her opinion that the current lighting is a safety issue. 

Ann Fisher, Balmville, asked Councilman Bello where the Police Department was at with having the Town’s police blotter sent to the newspapers and obtaining K-9’s. 
Councilman Bello suggested the media talk to the Police Department and set up a protocol for obtaining the police blotter. The K-9’s are in the budget and it is hoped the Town will have working K-9’s soon. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 
13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:34 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

                                            Respectfully submitted,
__________________________       _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

